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Diving operations at Marsamxett Harbour (Tigne` Point) 
 
The Ports and Yachting Directorate, Transport Malta, notifies mariners and owners of 
vessels that diving operations (water-pipeline repairs) will be take place at Marsamxett 
Harbour, near Tigne` Point. 
 
The diving operation will take place with immediate effect till Friday 26th September 2025. 
 
During the diving operation the diving team will be assisted by a number of vessels which 
will be displaying the International Code of Signals flag “A”. 
 
A safety distance of 100m radius, from the support vessel, is required. 
 
The diving operation will be carried out in the approximate position: 
 

Latitude (N)  Longitude (E) 
A   35 54’.307  014 30’.770   
 
Masters and operators of vessels are advised to keep a sharp lookout, navigate with 
caution, and at slow speed (no wake) when navigating close to the above indicated area.  
 
All vessels are to comply with any instructions given on VHF Channel 12 and/or 16 by 
Valletta VTS. 
 
 
 
Chart affected: BA 177, 2537, 2538 
 
 
 




